

## Warren Consolidated Schools

Creating Dynamic Futures through Student Achievement, High Expectations, and Strong Relationships

1.888.4WCS.KIDS www.wcskids.net Text WCSKIDS to 57780

Board of Education

Susan G. Trombley, President Megan E. Papasian-Broadwell, Vice President I. Susan Kattula, Secretary Susan M. Jozwik, Treasurer Leah A. Berdy, Trustee Carl Weckerle, Trustee Brian White, Trustee

> Robert D. Livernois, Ph.D. Superintendent

ADMINISTRATION BUILDING 31300 Anita Warren, MI 48093

586.825.2400

October 3, 2019

## Dear Parents/Guardians:

In 1983, I was a high school junior when a tornado passed by our school. Our principal immediately sounded the alarm and students and staff moved quickly and safely into the hallways. The tornado response went smoothly because the staff and students had trained for this potentially stressful situation.

In 2019, while we still have well-rehearsed tornado drills, things have changed to reflect the unfortunate reality of school violence. Current state law requires that we conduct fire, tornado, and safety drills. Due to the national increase in school violence, a team led by our Director of Security & Crisis Management Mr. Brent Bott, with support from our school resource officers, has been researching safety protocols.

The latest findings demonstrate that schools have begun to use a new concept known as A.L.I.C.E., which is **A**lert – **L**ockdown – **I**nform – **C**ounter – **E**vacuate. The philosophy of A.L.I.C.E is to use technology and information, so informed decisions are made in a crisis that safely remove as many people as possible from danger. A.L.I.C.E. is an internationally recognized research-based program now used in over 50,000 locations, including K-12 schools, colleges, and hospitals, across the United States.

For the 2019-2020 school year, WCS will continue our state-required drills, including the incorporation of age-appropriate components of the A.L.I.C.E. protocol. The drills will be overseen by your building principal, staff, school resource officers, and our Director of Security and Crisis Management Mr. Bott.

As we start the year, please again talk with your children about what they say in person or online to reinforce the importance of not joking about violence, weapons, or sharing inappropriate photographs or videos. They need to know that ALL of this is taken very seriously.

We also know that school violence is directly linked to social isolation and bullying, so our teachers, principals, and support staff members in Warren Consolidated Schools work hard at all levels to build positive, lasting relationships with students. We seek to create a culture of trust and engagement that





encourages students to be involved with athletics, the arts, and academic activities. We want every student to feel valued, have positive social connections and healthy interpersonal interactions.

We also participate with OK2SAY, the state's anonymous tip line where information can be reported by telephone 8-555-OK2SAY, by text 652729 (OK2SAY), & by email OK2SAY@mi.gov. There is even an app for your smartphone by searching for OK2SAY.

Altogether, this culture of trust has allowed students and staff to be proactive in helping other students during difficult times, especially since our students feel comfortable sharing difficult information with adults.

Please know that the safety of our students, staff, and all who visit our schools is our number one priority. If you have any questions, please feel free to contact my office at 586-698-4093 or Mr. Bott at 586-698-4110.

If you see something, say something!

Sincerely,

Robert D. Livernois, Ph.D.

Superintendent

3/10/2019 أعزائي أولياء امور طلبتنا الاعزاء،

إذا رأيتم أي شيء، بلغوا به!

كنت طالبا في الصف ما قبل الأخير في المدرسة الثانوية في عام 1983 عندما داهمت مدرستنا عاصفة قوية. قام مدير المدرسة في الحال بإطلاق صفارات الانذار وبادر الكادر التعليمي والطلبة بالتحرك بسرعة والجلوس في ممرات المدرسة. كانت الاستجابة لهذا الانذار ايجابية وسهلة لان المدرسين والطلبة قد تدربوا مرارا على كيفية التصرف في حالة وقوع اي نوع من انواع الكوارث الطبيعية.

قامت المدارس مؤخرا باستخدام اسلوب جديد و هو اسلوب اليس A.I.T.C.E. و هذه الحروف تعني الكلمات التالية: الحرف اي يعني الانتباه وحرف الال يعني اغلاق الابواب والمنافذ وحرف السي يعني المواجهة و اخيرا حرف اي يعني اخلاء المكان ان فلسفة اليس تهدف الى استخدام المعلومات والتكنلوجيا. لهذا فأن نقل المعلومات بسرعة يساعد في إخلاء عدد كبير من الناس و بأسرع وقت ممكن من مكان وجود الخطر ان اليس هو نظام يستخدم على المستوى الوطني حيث يتم استخدامه في أكثر من 50,000 موقع بضمنها المدارس من الروضة وحتى الثانوية، و الكليات والمستشفيات في عموم انحاء الوليات المتحدة الامريكية.

ستستمر إدارة مدارس وورن الموحدة باستخدام هذا النظام في مدارسها للعام الدراسي 2019-2020 وذلك بالاستمرار بالتدرب على أداء التمارين لمواجهة هذه الكوارث وحسب بنود نظام اليس للسلامة العامة. كما يتم الاشراف ومراقبة اداء هذه التمارين التدريبية من قبل مدراء المدارس والكادر العامل وموظفي المدارس ومدير الامن والكوارث السيد بات Bott .Nr.

نرجو من كافة اولياء الامور ومع بداية هذا العام الدراسي الجديد بالتحدث مع أبنائكم عن جدية وخطورة ما يتحدث به او لادكم للأخرين او يذكروه على مواقع التواصل الاجتماعي بأن لا يتهاونوا ويمزحوا فيما يخص التهديد باستخدام العنف او الاسلحة او تبادل الصور او الافلام الاباحية والغير لانقة على هذه المواقع. يجب ان تعلموا اولادكم بأن كل هذه التهديدات ونشر ما هو غير لائق على مواقع التواصل الاجتماعي، يؤخذ بجدية كبيرة.

بينما نقوم بكافة هذه التمارين التدريبية في عام 2019 نقوم بالتدرب على تمارين الحماية من العواصف، إلا أن الأمور قد تغيرت تماما لتعكس الحقيقة التي يؤسف عليها وهي العنف في المدارس. يتطلب منا وحسب قوانين وأنظمة ولاية مشكان بأن نقوم بأداء تمارين الحماية من الحرائق والعواصف تمارين الامن والسلامة. لكن بسبب زيادة العنف المدرسي على عموم البلاد، لقد قمنا بتشكيل فريق برناسة المدير العام للكوارث والامن السيد برينت بات يعاونه في ذلك مجموعة من ضباط الشرطة والذين قاموا بتشكيل خطة امنية.

كلنا نعرف بأن العنف في المدارس يرتبط مباشرة بالعزلة الاجتماعية والتنمر أي إر هاب الاخرين، لهذا يبذل المعلمين ومدراء المدارس يرتبط مباشرة بالعزلة الاجتماعية و التعليمي في مدارس وورن الموحدة قصارى جهودهم وفي كافة المجالات من اجل بناء وخلق جو من الثقة والارتباط الذي يشجع الطلبة على الاشتراك بالفعاليات والنشاطات الرياضية والفنية والاكاديمية. نحن نر غب بان يشعر كل طالب في مدارسنا بأنه مهم ولديه علاقات إجتماعية إيجابية وأسلوب صحى بالتعامل والتفاعل مع الاخرين.

كما إننا نشارك في فلمنفة "ممكن القول" OK2SAY) و هو رقم هاتف للولاية للتبليغ عن معلومات و البقاء على سرية المتصل عن طريق الهاتف:

OKAY2SAY-8-555 و عن طريق التكست على رقم 652729 (OKAY2SAY) او عن طريق رسالة الكترونية او أيميل على العنوان التالي: OKAY2SAY@mi.gov. كما ان هناك تطبيق يمكن انز اله على الهواتف إذا بحثوا كلمة Okay2say.

بصورة عامة فقد خلق هذا المجتمع من الثقة بين الطلبة والأساتذة بأن يكون سباق في مساعدة الطلبة الاخرين وخاصة في الأمور الصعبة وخاصة بأن طلبتنا يشعرون بالراحة والطمأنينة في ابلاغنا بأي معلومة قد تهدد المدرسة او الطلبة. الرجاء التذكر بأننا نعتبر سلامة طلبتنا والكادر التعليمي وكافة زوار مدراسنا الأعزاء هي من اولوياتنا. لهذا الرجاء الاتصال بنا على رقم هاتفي 4093-586 إذا كان لديكم أي سؤال او إستفسار حول هذه المواضيع او الاتصال بالسيد بات على رقم هاتفه 4110-598-586.

المخلص،

الدكتور روبرت لبفرنويز المدير العام لمدارس وورن الموحدة Robert D. Livernois, Ph.D. Superintendent